
 
Ethics	through	Design		

Everything	is	becoming	datafied.	Research	and	Innovation,	particularly	in	the	public	services,	
face	 new	 ethical	 tensions	 as	 they	 balance	 movement	 of	 data	 across	 sectors,	 cultures,	
countries,	categories.	The	tensions	should	be	proactively	addressed	in	the	design	process.	The	
challenge	 is	 that	 ethics	 is	 not	 a	 ‘thing’	 you	 can	design	 into	 a	 tool	 or	 into	 data.	 Ethics	 are	
enacted,	in	use.		This	conversation	focuses	on	building	up	a	method	to	conduct	Ethics	through	
Design	(EtD).	EtD	builds	on	participatory	methods	and	collaborative	design	processes	to	make	
visible	and	approachable	the	complexities	of	ethical,	legal,	and	social	tensions	that	emerge	in	
datafication.	The	aim	 is	a	move	 from	thinking	of	ethics	as	a	barrier	 to	 innovation	towards	
ethics	 as	 contextual,	 contested,	 on-going	 process	 that	 offers	 challenges	 and	 novel	
opportunities	 for	 design.	 EtD	 aims	 to	 discuss	 privacy	 impact	 assessments	 required	 when	
designing	for	data	processing.	This	is	an	open	invitation	to	designers	with	interest	in	‘doing’	
ethics	to	discuss	feasibilities,	challenges	and	opportunities	of	EtD	as	a	framework.	
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2.	Context	of	Conversation	Topic	

Data,	including	personal	data,	is	increasingly	becoming	a	centre	point	in	designing	complex	
systems.	Domains	include	health	care,	communication,	energy	use,	consumption,	transport,	
risk	 assessment,	 and	 disaster	 management.	 Datafication	 promises	 new	 ways	 to	 conduct	
predictive	analysis,	more	agile	user	design,	increased	capacity	for	deep	learning,	and	novel	



 
approaches	to	coordinating	people	across	distances,	and	more	targeted	communications	with	
the	public.		

However,	 these	 opportunities	 also	 provide	 ethical	 challenges.	 For	 example,	 smarts	 cities	
might	allow	for	greater	understanding	of	how	to	most	efficiently	design,	plan,	and	run	a	city’s	
infrastructure,	 but	 it	 also	 involves	 monitoring	 and	 surveillance	 of	 people,	 assets,	 and	
environments.	Personal	data	allow	for	the	design	of	personalised	services	improving	medical	
knowledge,	 public	 health,	 clinical	 care	 and	 health	 technologies,	 but	 data	 practices	 and	
transactions,	 far	 from	 neutral,	 are	 subjected	 to	 gender,	 class,	 race,	 personal	 history	 and	
contextual	politics.	Or,	in	disaster	response,	datafication	enables	unprecidented	cross-border	
disaster	 coordination,	 but	 also	 challenges	 the	 management	 of	 response,	 turning	 an	
authoritative	 and	 publicly	 funded	 system	 into	 net-centric	 approaches	 that	 leave		
accountability	 unclear	 (Wright,	 2011;	 British	 Academy	 and	 Royal	 Society,	 2017).	 Complex	
ethical	tensions	arise	between	human	rights	and	the	drive	to	innovate	for	better	public	lives.	
Addressing	these	tensions	proactively	is	vital	to	responsible	design.	

Ethics	through	Design	(EtD)	wants	to	shift	from	the	idea	of	ethics	as	a	barrier	to	innovation	
towards	ethics	as	a	contextual,	contested,	on-going	process	offering	not	just	challenges	but	
also	new	openings	for	design	that	can	really	do	better	for	society	(Petersen	et	al.	2016).	EtD	
builds	spaces	that	encourage	creative	interactions	between	designers,	users,	and	publics	that	
can	 help	 imagine	 what	 design	 outcomes	 might	 be	 in	 this	 	 contextual	 and	 holistic	 way	
necessary	to	concretely	approach	ethical	implications	of	design.	More	than	holding	abstract	
discussions	about	principles,	EtD	requires	the	‘doing’	of	ethics	with	others.	It	is	about	realising	
and	making	real	with	others,	pushing	conceptualisations	of	what	is	ethics	and	what	is	good	
design	beyond	binary	or	a	priori	status.	

2.1 EtiKit:	Ethics	in	Crises	
To	help	us	engage	with	these	principles,	we	will	bring	tools	to	encourage	playful	discussions,	
interactions,	 and	 emergent	 observations.	 These	 tools	 were	 developed	 through	 the	
isITethical?Exhcange	 initiative	 led	 by	 a	 group	 of	 scholars	 in	 collaboration	 with	 the	 Public	
Safety	Communications	Europe	Network,	to	build	a	community	of	practitioners,	researchers,	
commercial	developers	and	policy-makers	in	the	Disasters	and	Risk	Management	(DRM).	In	
particular	 this	 initiative	 seeks	 to	 edify	 Ethical,	 legal	 and	 social	 issues	 (ELSI)	 guidances	 and	
discussing	them	in	the	light	of	Brexit	and	the	integration	of	other	technologies	to	the	DRM	
sectors;	broadband,	Iot,	drone,	predictive	analytics	and	AI.	

One	experiment	is	the	EtiKit,	a	travelling	pop-up	digital-physical	exercise	that	combines	an	
online	resource,	the	 isITethical?	Community	Platform	with	a	‘ethical	kit’.	The	kit	contains	a	
boardgame,	prompting	cards,	drawing	pads,	scenario	mission	envelopes	designed	to	trigger	
temporal	 collaborative	 space	 to	 support	 ethical	 conversation	 and	 visions,	 a	 place	 to	build	
temporal	worlds	(Coulton	et	al.,	2017)	in	which	to	exercise	ELSI	challenges	and	opportunities,	
and	generate	meaningful	encounters	and	community	building.	By	playing	around	the	EtiKit,	
we	want	to	spark	conversation	around	what	 it	means	to	contextualise	and	envision	ethics	
through	design.	



 
2.2 Your	tools	

Do	you	have	any	tools,	games,	activities	that	you	use,	or	have	been	thinking	about,	that	you	
would	 like	to	explore	further?	We	would	 like	to	explore	them	too.	We	would	 like	to	think	
together	in	co-design	tools	that	catalyse	discussions	on	biases	of	algorythms,	data	practices,	
and	etical	data	transactions.	The	idea	is	test	some	of	them	in	a	sandbox	style	conversation.	

2.3	Participants	
The	invitation	is	for	a	conversation	between	researchers	and	organisations	with	interests	in	
ethics	in	practice	and	ELSI,	with	co-designers	working	in	the	Responsible	Research	Innovation	
(RRI)	and	designers	thinking	and	doing	ethics	in	other	sectors,	such	as	transport,	healthcare,	
e-government,	 to	 further	 develop	 and	 discuss	 feasibilities,	 challenges,	 opportunities	 and	
features	of	EtD	as	a	framework.		

3.	Conversation	research	question			

• What	experiences	do	you	have	doing	Ethics	through	Design?	
• How	can	we	start	shaping	a	shared	understanding	of	Ethics	through	Design	as	

framework?	
• What	do	you	think	should	be	considered	a	good	practice	for	doing	Ethics	through	

Design?		
• What	challenges	and	obstacles	need	to	be	considered	in	order	to	mainstream	this	

approach	to	design?		
• What	examples	of	good	practice,	lessons	learned,	challenges	or	obstacles	have	

emerged	in	doing	Ethics	through	Design?	
• What	sort	of	things,	tools,	processes	do	we	end	up	designing,	and	how	do	these	

designs	constrain,	frame	and	generate	certain	ethical	practices	and	not	others?	

4.	Set-up	of	your	session			

The	set-up	will	be	play-based,	living	in	our	own	discussions	some	of	the	methods	we	want	to	
enact	in	design	practices.		Sessions	will	be	visually	documented	by	cartoonists	to	record	the	
dynamism	 of	 this	 practice.	 The	 end	 result	 will	 be	 a	 written	 and	 visual	 report	 that	 both	
describes	activities	and	outcomes,	that	frames	EtD	methods	and	tools.	

6.	Dissemination	strategy			

The	 main	 aim	 of	 the	 conversation	 is	 to	 catalyse	 larger	 interactions.	 We	 expect	 enough	
participations	to	allows	convers	to	puruse	a	special	edition	of	the	Co-Design	Journal.	Equally	
important,	the	visual	conversation	will	be	disseminated	throughout	the	TRILATERAL	strategy	
around	non-academic	ethical	organisations	and	through	our	communit	platform.	
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